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Dear Chairman Latham and Ranking Member Pastor:

[ am writing to express my interest in the New Starts program for the FY'14 appropriations
process. New Starts would help carry-out existing and pending grant agreements in funding for
two Los Angeles County transportation projects that once implemented, will strengthen ridership
on planned transit systems across Los Angeles County over the next ten years.

The New Starts program will provide easy access to many businesses in Los Angeles County,
revitalizing the region. For the past five decades, the program has provided essential funding for
new fixed guide way construction such as: commuter rail, subway, light rail, ferries, and bus
rapid transit throughout my district and Los Angeles County.

Congress has always played an essential role in structuring the New Starts program by
mandating that the FTA ceaselessly evaluate New Starts projects in accordance with its
forecasted capital costs, operating costs, and the ability to assemble local funds to finance at least
40% of the construction. The FTA must also examine each project’s cost effectiveness, mobility
improvements, environmental benefits, land use, operating effectiveness, and economic
development. These evaluations must continue to be strengthened to ensure good stewardship of
taxpayer dollars.

Thank you for your consideration of the program and [ appreciate your continuing support for a
strong federal transportation program.

Sincerely,

Howard P. "Buck" McKeon
Member of Congress
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